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Dear Members, Friends, and Family;

Welcome summer to Lake Camelot, it is finally getting warmer for all of us to have fun in the sun.  I am Cheryl Knapp
your new President of the LCPOA.  My family and I have been part-time or weekenders for the past 3 years.  We do
come up to Rome and Lake Camelot year round to enjoy all the area has to offer.  We love the ATV trails, fishing, ice
fishing, water skiing, tubing, and taking boat rides to the Lake Camelot Lodge to enjoy a cold beverage.  I wish you
all a happy summer!

The annual meeting was held this past Saturday on June 20, 2015.  The annual meeting and the election of new Board
of Directors took place.  The election results are as follows;

Cheryl Knapp - President Treasurer - Laura Treul
Paul Weber - Vice President Secretary - Larry Bultman

We would like to welcome the following new members to the Board of Directors and the returning Board members;

James Gohmann, Larry Bultman, and Mark Hardt,
Cheryl Knapp, Laura Treul, Gerald Jensen, and Paul Weber.

I would like to thank the two members that are leaving this year.  Bob Budjac and Dawn Kalata both of these people
have served on the Board of Directors for years and as members we have benefited from the success they have
achieved with the LCPOA.  Dawn has been President for 4 years and she is going to enjoy her free time and Bob has
helped with many ventures in the LCPOA and he is also looking forward to some free time.  Thank You to both of you
for your hard work and the passion you have for the LCPOA.

There are seven Board of Directors which is a full board according to the new amendment that was approved at the
annual meeting.  We are all excited and enthused about serving the LCPOA.

The FROLIC is almost here!  The date is August 15, 2015, in order to make this a successful event we need volunteers.
Volunteers are needed for help with kids’ games and the spot game.  Please donate a few hours of your time.  To sign
up, please visit the Members Services area for the sign-up sheets. Let’s all pitch in and make this yet another Great
Success. Thank you in Advance!!

At the annual meeting there was discussion regarding the “no wake rules” on our lake.  The police department has two
boat patrols out this summer so, they’re more visible on the lake.   A suggestion to increase awareness of the rules of
the lake was brought to the attention of the board.  There are many rules that apply to our lake.  You will find I listed
a few below,  I will have a handout in the Member Services office this weekend for members to pick up. This list is
not all inclusive as it is the “Ordinance to Regulate Water Traffic, Boating, and Water Sports upon the Waters of Lake
Sherwood, Lake Camelot and Lake Arrowhead and Prescribing Penalties for Violation” this ordinance is from the
Town of Rome.  The boating rules and regulations have the complete rules and regulations please pick up a book from
DNR or visit the DNR website.
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Please be observant of the following:

Slow No-Wake  –-  The slowest possible speed the boat can maintain steerage.

Speed Restrictions –  No power boat shall be operated at a greater speed than slow no-wake before sunrise or after
8 p.m. or at any time when entering, traveling in or leaving a posted section of water.

Boat travel speed is a concern for the members who live on the channel.  Please respect the members who own
property on the channel.  Use the slow no-wake speed when traveling through the channel.

The boat launches can be very slippery. Please be very careful when using the launches we do not want to see anyone
get hurt. 

The drawdown for Lake Camelot does not have a set date however the tentative time period is from Sept. 30th to 
Oct. 30th.  When we get the dates from the DNR we will let everyone know through the Monthly E News.  The
drawdown is being done so that property owners can perform any repairs to their shoreline or piers. Please remember
to check with DNR if you need to take out a permit for the work you are planning.  

REMINDER FROM MONTHLY E NEWS

A Message from Tri-Lakes Management:

Dam Repairs Planned for Sherwood and Arrowhead in July, Adams County has scheduled repairs to the dam gates on
the Sherwood and Arrowhead dams.  Water levels on the lakes will need to be lowered approximately 6 inches in order
to facilitate the repairs.  Here is the planned schedule: Lake levels will start to be lowered the week of July 13th to
the 17th.  Lake Sherwood repairs will start July 20th and then the construction team will move to Lake Arrowhead
for repairs on the 22nd or 23rd of July (if all goes well on Sherwood).  Lake Sherwood will start to refill on the 22nd
or 23rd with water that will be held in Lake Camelot during the repairs.  Lake Arrowhead will start to refill on the
25th if construction is completed as planned. It’s important to understand that water levels returning to normal levels
will be dependent on the influence from the watershed as well as the amount of rainfall.  If Adams County is in a dry
condition, it may take additional time to get back to normal levels.  To help with the refilling, water will be held in
Lake Camelot (not to exceed 6 inches above normal) during the repairs.  Excess water from Camelot will be released
into Sherwood to start to increase the lake level after construction has occurred and all tests have been completed for
correct gate installation per contractor and engineering requirements.  Once the water level increases in Lake
Sherwood, it will be allowed to pass into Lake Arrowhead to increase the water levels there. 

PLEASE KEEP IN MIND EVEN THO THIS WORK IS NOT BEING DONE ON OUR LAKE, THERE IS A VERY
GOOD POSSIBILITY THAT THIS WORK WILL AFFECT OUR LAKE LEVELS.

Let’s have a safe summer and I look forward to meeting you at the Frolic!

Sincerely

Cheryl Knapp
President/LCPOA

Licensed & Insured
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SUMMER MUSIC LINEUP FOR
Camelot on the Lake

KARAOKE EVERY FRIDAY –  8 - MIDNIGHT

BINGO EVERY TUESDAY @ 5:30 pm

BLOODY MARY BAR – SAT. & SUN. 11:00 am - 3:00 pm

DUO MUSIC WILL BE ON DECK WEATHER PERMITTING

JULY 12 NOON-4:00  THE PHIXX

JULY 26 NOON-4:00  DREW & GEOFF

AUGUST 2 NOON-4:00  STAGEHOGS DUO

FROLICS LINEUP AUGUST 14-16
FRIDAY  7 p.m.  RAISED RECKLESS

SATURDAY  2 p.m.  STAGEHOGS DUO

SATURDAY  8 p.m.  SOUTHBOUND

SUNDAY  NOON   STAGEHOGS

AUGUST 23 DREW & GEOFF

AUGUST 30 STAGEHOGS DUO

HAPPY HOUR – MONDAY thru THURSDAY 3:00 - 5:00
($2 MIXERS & BOTTLE BEER)
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FROM THE MEMBER’S
SERVICES CENTER

Hours: Daily  –   9 a.m. to 5 p.m.       

Showers: 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Phone: 715-325-5031      

Location: Lower Level of the Lodge, entrance off the
parking lot.

Welcome back to all of our members and we hope you
find time soon to visit the Center. Bring the family in
for a pizza or ice cream treat and save some time to
play a game of Shuffleboard, Volleyball or Horseshoes.
With the help of one of our enthusiastic members, Dan
Stoil, our tennis court now boasts Pickle Ball courts for
your enjoyment. Call or stop in for reservations.

While you’re here be sure to check out our new line of
Camelot shirts and hats for fun in the sun plus
sweatshirts and blanket for those cool evening boat
rides…there’s something for everyone!
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MEMBERSHIP CARDS AND STICKERS
The LCPOA sent a mailing within a few days of receiving your dues payment, which included the small green
membership sticker and two vehicle stickers. This process may have caught some off guard this year and you may
have overlooked our mailing. Because next year the membership sticker for the back of your card will contain the
code for the gates at the launch areas, we will continue to mail out the stickers directly after receiving your dues
payment. 

If you have a 2nd membership card with a number 2 on it, please bring it to the Center and we will give you a sticker
to validate it for the year.

The small green sticker is to be placed on the backside of your membership card over the top-middle 2006-2007 spot
to validate it for the 2015-2016 year. The vehicle stickers are to be placed on the passenger side of the windshield 
of primary launch vehicles. This identifies you as a member while at the launch areas.

HOW DO I USE MY MEMBERSHIP CARD?!?
Your membership card, with the current sticker on the backside, acts as a passport for you, your family and guests
while at the Lodge and also as a way to keep the code for the launch gates handy. When visiting the Lodge, you will
present your card when signing out any sports equipment, using the showers or reserving the tennis court. 

Your card is most effective when it is readily available for all to use. To accomplish this we suggest using a lanyard
and designating a spot in your home or camper to hang the card. Lanyards are available at the Center . . . pick one 
up during your next visit!
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Building Dream Homes for 40 Years!

Our Specialties …Our Specialties …

2450 Plover 2450 Plover Road Road -- PloverPlover, , WIWI

715.344.8886
hchbuilder.com         hchbuilder.com         hch@hchbuilder.comhch@hchbuilder.com

New Home Construction

See your home in 3D before its built!

Remodeling & Additions

Garages / Decks

Steel Roofing

Log Siding

Commercial 

Build outs
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION
FOR ALL WHO BRING THEIR BOAT TO THE FROLIC

The Shermalot Ski Team has brought some important concerns to our attention and we want to do everything we can
to help keep the skiers safe during their performances.

It is crucial for all who park their boat along the shore to the north of the Lodge on Frolic day to either leave before
the ski shows begin or stay docked until the end of the shows. Boats taking off from this area are in direct line of the
ski team’s performance track. The team has to go north for a long way to set up the routine before they head back
south to the waiting audience.  

It may seem like there is plenty of time for you to cross this area before the team returns but the fact is this causes
cross waves, potential bad timing and puts the team in danger.

We will put up signs and make announcements on Frolic
day before the shows but nothing helps as much as
everyone understanding, respecting the situation and
passing it along that day.

The Ski Team and the Frolic Committee thanks you in
advance for your cooperation.

1313 Duck Creek Court
Adams, WI 53910

OFFICE 608.339.3638
CELL 608.547.7322

• Now With Bucket Truck To 55 Feet!

• Count On Us For Tree Trimming/Removal

• Brush Removal

• Stump Grinding

• Firewise Compliance

FULLY INSURED  –  FREE ESTIMATES
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ROOFING  -  SIDING 
WINDOWS  -  DOORS 

INSULATION  -  DECKS 
 SEAMLESS GUTTERS  -  GUTTER COVERS 

REMODELING  -  ADDITIONS 
 

VISIT OUR SHOWROOM 
 

1630 26TH STREET NORTH 
WISCONSIN RAPIDS, WI  54494 
715-423-6640  -  715-341-5794 

 

www.centralhi.com 
E-mail:  home@centralhi.com 

24HR EMERGENCY SERVICE

Celebrating 100 Years in Business!

Bring The Comfort Back Into Your Home

RAPIDS
SHEET METAL
HEATING AND
COOLING
Call Today For A Free Consultation
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TRI-LAKES MANAGEMENT DISTRICT REPORT

HELP US . . . HELP YOU!

While it seems like warmer weather may never come, we know that all of a sudden, our Wisconsin spring will turn
into summer and with that will be weed growth in our lakes.

Our mission is to help improve the quality and enjoyment of Lakes Arrowhead, Camelot, Walden and Sherwood.  The
biggest challenge we face each summer is trying to stay ahead of the weeds as they seem to really grow on each lake
at different times.  Unfortunately, a residual of weed harvesting are the “floaters” or weeds that are left behind as the
machines cut them.  This, of course, is not by any means intentional, but is simply the result of weeds that fall off the
conveyors before they can be picked up.  When that happens, we do our best to pick up as many of those as we can
before they reach the shoreline, but there will always be some that we just can’t catch up with fast enough.  Those are
the ones that many of the lake owners end up having to rake up from their beach.  The harvester crews are glad to
remove those that you rake into piles but there are a few DO’s and DON’Ts that we would like to call to your attention
that will HELP US to HELP YOU!

DO’s:

• Pile weeds on the end of your pier or on the shore within easy access of the harvester crew.

• Place weeds where there is adequate room for the harvester to pull up to the pile.  Because of the width of the
harvester, there needs to be at least a 10-foot opening between docks, boats, rafts or other obstructions.

• Rinse all sand or dirt from the weeds that you pull from the lake bottom.  If the weed pile is full of sand (heavy),
the pile will not be picked up so as not to cause injury to our operators.

• If you have a boat lift (whether in use or not) please raise it high enough so most of the support arms are clear of
the water.  This helps to prevent weeds from piling up on and around the lift and the harvester crew is better able to
flush the weeds out of the way.

• If you have a lawn sprinkling system, we recommend hanging the intake basket under your pier to eliminate the
chance of the harvester damaging the equipment.  If this is not possible, please mark the location of the intake basket
with a floating object such as a duck.  We will not be responsible for damages if it is not marked.

• Please put your address on your pier – it makes it much easier to direct our operators to your property if needed if
your address is visible.  The lake looks very different from the water.

DON’Ts:

• Don’t hide your weeds behind something so you can’t see them.  If you can’t see them, the harvester crew probably
can’t either.

• Don’t put flowers, yard clippings, branches or other debris in or on the pile of lake weeds.  If you do, they will not
be picked up.

Thank You!

Before you dump, think twice!! Did you know that it’s illegal to dump anything into the lakes in Wisconsin?  Even
natural items (like leaves and debris) can have an adverse effect on the water quality and ecosystem of the lake.  That’s
why laws were created – to protect this great natural resource that we all enjoy.  Fines for dumping such things as
leaves start at $200 and increase as the danger of the contaminants themselves increase.  Do not put anything in the
lakes without a permit – this includes leaves, salt, chemicals (especially those widely advertised as a control for lake
weeds – they actually make the situation worse and are illegal!).

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Tri-Lakes Office at 715-325-3250.

Barb Herreid



Lake Camelot Newsletter  –  Summer 2015  –  Page 12



Lake Camelot Newsletter  –  Spring  2014  –  Page 13

CAMELOT LAKESIDE YOGA IS
BACK FOR SUMMER 2015!

Sherry Knutson and Kathy Davis will be instructing
yoga classes on the lawn at the Lake Camelot Lodge on
the following Saturday mornings at 9:00 a.m.

July 11
July 25

August 8
August 22

Kathy and Sherry are both 500-hour certified in
Alignment Yoga, a classic practice that is applicable for
all levels. This fun outdoor practice focusing on
flexibility, strength and balance is a great way to 
kick off your weekend. Classes  are $10 and all are
welcome – just bring a yoga mat or a beach towel and
join us!
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NO SUMMER SLIDE @ YOUR LIBRARY

Summer vacation is finally here!  Parents are busy planning their summer vacations and children are
looking forward to playing at the pool or on the lake.  The one thing they may not be thinking about is
holding onto reading skills they practiced this past school year.  Teachers agree that students who read
during the summer gain reading skills, while those who do not often slide backward. Visit the library
often this summer and help our children avoid the summer slide.

“Every Hero Has a Story!” Here is a list of scheduled performances:

Tuesday, June 23 Summer Magic and Balloon Show with Steve Dickinson

Tuesday, June 30 Read Books & Juggle Everything Else with Truly Remarkable Loon

Tuesday, July 7 Searching for a Hero with Randy Peterson, musician and story teller

Tuesday, July 14 Fun with Frogs with Randy Korb

Tuesday, July 21 Seeing stars: “Hero in the Stars’ Portable Planetarium”
– 2 performances at 2:15 pm and 3:30 pm

Tuesday July 28 Grand Finale

All Summer Library Programs are free and held at the Rome Town Hall at 2 p.m.

Teens are invited to plan a unique Summer Reading Program on Thursday June 25th at 6 p.m. at the
library. Students must be 13 and older to participate.  Call the library at 715-325-8990 to reserve 
your spot.  

Two area preschoolers were the first to graduate from “1,000 Books before Kindergarten,” a new library
program.  They were honored on May 14 with a Pomp & Circumstance march around the library,
presentation of a certificate and t-shirt followed by a reception with treats.  Grace Sydorowicz and Rydin
Schider graduated with honors for reading over 1,000 books before their entrance into 4 year-old
kindergarten.  Reading to preschooler’s enhances a child’s development and increases their readiness for
entry into formal education.  Libraries across the U.S. are providing 1,000 Books programs assisting 
students and parents
with early childhood
literacy.  This program
is ongoing and new
students are welcome
to participate at any
time during the year.
Visit the library to
learn more.
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The next Friends of the Library meeting will be held at the library on July 10 at 8:30 a.m.   A continental
breakfast will be served prior to the meeting. Everyone is welcome to attend and participate.  Friends’
memberships are $5 per person annually.  Volunteers needed:  Lake Camelot Frolic food stand August 15
for afternoon and evening shifts.  Call Jeanne Osgood 715-325-6244.

A Special Thank You, to Camelot on the Lake for sharing their 50/50 Raffle that helped support 
the Not Your Average Triathlon.  The event raised approximately $3,900.  Thank you to everyone who
participated or volunteered at the event.

Put this on your calendar: Mystery Dinner Theatre on September 17 at Lake Arrowhead, a Vegas themed
fundraiser for the library, “Betting on Death.” Anyone wanting to share in the fun and be a “suspect” contact
Pam Hyland at 715-325-5020

Preschool Story Time starts September 15 and is offered
every 2nd & 4th Tuesday through May 10, 2016.
Preschooler’s and their parents or grandparents are invited
to attend this fun literacy program with story lady, Arlene
Cychosz.  A special recognition program was held for
Arlene on May 12 for three years of volunteer service to
our area preschool program.  Thank you Arlene for
providing the wonderful variety of stories, crafts and fun!

The library has a new staff member: Welcome Kala Jensen, our new Library Assistant!  Kala is a
resident of Port Edwards and a senior at the University of Wisconsin of Stevens Point.  She plans to attend
graduate school to complete her Master’s in Library Science.

Lester Public Library of Rome hours of operation:
Monday, Wednesday and Friday 10-5;  Tuesday and Thursday 10-7;  Saturdays 9-2

Phone: 715-325-8990

website: www.romepubliclibrary.org email:  lponshock@romepubliclibrary.org
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ORNAMENTS NEEDED!

In our summer Lake Camelot Newsletter we announced
a new addition to the kids games area. It was painting
Christmas ornaments for our Lake Camelot sponsored
Christmas tree at the Rome Town Hall. We have some
lovely ornaments…but not ENOUGH! So we have
placed them in a secure place and again, we invite ALL
the children of Lake Camelot and Rome to paint
ornaments at the frolic in 2015. Parents help us out
here, these trees are judged and we want to WIN!! 
We would like to thank the children who took the time
to paint and donate their ornament to our cause.

Residential - Commercial
24 Hr. Emergency Service

Septic System Pumping & Cleaning
Holding Tanks - Grease Traps

Septic Tank Inspections
Bacteria Sales

Sewer & Drain Cleaning
Frozen Pipes Thawed

X-tra Long Pumping Hose

325-2066
Mobile # 421-6399

Quality Workmanship
For Over 75 Years
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ADAMS COUNTY SHORELAND BUFFER ORDINANCE UPDATE

Just as a reminder to all waterfront property owners:  The date for compliance with the Adams County Shoreland
buffer ordinance is July 1, 2015.  If there are any questions, please visit the Adams County website at the following
address:  http://co.adams.wi.gov/Departments/PlanningandZoning/tabid/81/ItemId/381/Default.aspx

Scroll down to the Forms and Information label and click on: Buffer Packet (update 2-2015).

For those of you with canoes, kayaks and paddleboats: These watercraft should be stored at least 35 feet from the high
water mark.

HAPPENINGS AT WOODLAND LUTHERAN CHURCH

Woodland Lutheran Church has put on a 5 day Vacation Bible School for Rome kids for over 15 years, and it continues
this year.  Dates are August 3 thru 7.  Ages of the kids are 4 thru 12.  Older kids are welcome to call us and volunteer
to be group leaders for the week.  It is a great service project for kids older than 13.  There will be a training session
before the event to help these  young leaders appreciate their role in the week. 

This event has usually attracted over 65 kids.  They represent families who live here as well as grandkids of those who
live here, and visitors who are up for a week or more.   There is usually a theme for the week, so around that are some
Christian education/history  lessons, some activities, crafts, and some food.  The kids sing songs and enjoy some
outside time as well.  This years theme is  “Everest;  Conquering Challenges with God’s Mighty Power”. 

The week ends with a parent program where the kids share some of their weeks fun with their parents and grand-
parents.  That program then is followed by a family picnic.  Fun!   Fun!   FUN!

Call Woodland Lutheran at 715-325-3686 and enroll your kids today.  Our address is 208 14th Avenue north in Rome.
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ROMEMAKERS HOME AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION

The Romemakers H.C.E. club meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month at the fellowship hall in Woodland Church.
They have a coffee social from 9:00 – 9:30 and their education lesson and business meeting follow. 

Education is one of the missions of H.C.E.  Romemakers plan to have an educational lesson at every meeting. This
spring, they had a lesson about Fraud, ID theft, and Communicating about Money Issues.  Next month the lesson is
on e-cigarettes and vaping.  

Service Projects in the community are also an important part of H.C.E. Over the winter, 39 bags were made for people
in nursing homes to put on their walkers. In April, they sponsored a Women Walk the World event at the Gazebo in
Rome.  In May, they cleaned up the section of Hwy. 13 from Pritzl’s to the Library on both sides of the highway. They
do roadside cleanup twice a year – spring and fall. They also donate every month to the Adams Food Pantry. 

Social events are also important to the Romemakers.  They had a spring lunch in June, are planning a picnic for
members and spouses in August, and they have a Christmas lunch in December. Each meeting starts with a social
coffee half hour. Adams County H.C.E. groups plan a summer trip every year. This year it will be in Janesville to see
the Rotary Gardens. Romemakers H.C.E. is a busy, community oriented group, and you are welcome to join us.  Come
to any of our meetings, see who we are, and join in the fun.  Call Jeanne at 715-325-6244 or Jan at 715-325-3272 
for more information.



Lake Camelot Newsletter  –   Summer 2015  –  Page 21

Calls to the Police Department have started to increase signaling the beginning of our busy season.  Part-
time residents are returning and seasonal visits have already begun.  Many of our part-time residents 
have called to let the Police Department know they have returned and are thankful for the extra patrol 
that was given to their homes while they were away.

Also, many Rome residents will be planning vacations soon.  While your neighbors are gone, if you

Dispatch Center at  1-877-885-9977 so a Rome Officer can be dispatched to investigate.

If you are planning a vacation yourself, please feel free to call the Rome Police Department or the Town
Hall (325-8013) so that a Vacant Home form can be filled out. This form makes the Police Officers aware
of vacant properties and gives us contact information in case we would need to get a hold of you when 
you are gone. 

want to have fun and enjoy our community, we must keep in mind that our neighbors are not far away.
In the past we have had problems with noise and especially the discharging of illegal fireworks.  The 
police department is attempting to take a proactive approach to the firework problems by eliminating
the sale of illegal fireworks in the town.  However, many residents purchase these illegal fireworks from
other places and bring the fireworks to Rome to shoot them off. This is not only illegal, but can create a 
major safety problem for residents and visitors.  Therefore, anyone caught discharging illegal fireworks
by a Rome Police Officer will have the fireworks confiscated and will face a $ 250.00 municipal citation.   

Two part-time Recreational Officers have been hired to patrol our lakes throughout the summer 
months. The purpose of the boat patrol is to make sure that the lakes stay safe and that everyone can
enjoy themselves no matter what water sport they are participating in. If you see boating violations 
occurring please contact the Dispatch Center so a Rome Officer can be sent to investigate. We do our 
best to provide equal

access the designated ATV route system.  However, these access roads only allow you to travel from
your property to the route. You may not travel up and down an access road, drive your ATV on these
roads at any time other than to drive directly to, or return directly from an ATV route.  I urge you to stop

te map and to get clarification on

will result in a citation if you are identified.

I wish everyone a safe and enjoyable summer.  Please feel free to stop in the Town Hall with any
questions you may have. 

Respectfully,

Jason Lauby
Chief of Police



Lake Camelot Newsletter  –   Summer 2015  –  Page 22

*Summer Special*

Serving Lake Camelot for over 20 years!

9754 Hwy 54 East
Wisconsin Rapids

715-424-7766

Dock Furniture 
2 chairs, table, & umbrella

$594.00
+ tax and installation

THE ROOM TO ROAM DOG PARK OF ROME
We are celebrating our 9th year!! It is so enjoyable to see all of the people and dogs who come to our facility. 

We are open 24/7, 365 days a year. We have 9 1/2 acres fenced in, fields and woods, picnic tables and shelters, a large
parking lot, a porta-potty and garbage cans for your debris. We are always looking for donations of chairs and tables
to use at the park. Please save your plastic bags from the stores and bring them to the park for picking up the dog
poops!! We ask that you bring a jug of water with you when you come to the park, so you can refill the water dishes
that are around the park. We have a dog agility area for your dogs to try out the equipment.

Thanks to a generous donation, our road into the park will be widened and graveled this year. The road now has a
name, Roman’s Way, named after our deceased benefactor’s now deceased dog. We also accept your donation of
aluminum cans which will be used for the upkeep of the park. 

This park is operated on donations, no Town money is used for the park.  

We have scheduled play dates each week and people sometimes bring treats and refreshments to have while the dogs
play. You can sign up to get emails of all of our activities in our comment book. Please come to visit the park, even
if you don’t have a dog!!

Larry and Kathy Halverson and Don and Marge Smith, co-chairs of the park

HALLOWEEN PARTY
It’s not too early to think about the Children’s Halloween Party held on Oct. 31 of each year. It is held at the Town
Hall from 6-8 p.m.  A committee is needed to help plan the party, games, decorations, food, etc.  Then, during the
couple days before and after the party, volunteers are needed to decorate, prepare treats, undecorated and clean up. If
you are available to help with this event, please contact Jeanne at 715-325-6244 or Marci at 715-325-3152. Planning
will begin right after Labor Day. The Halloween Party is sponsored by the Romemakers H.C.E. group.  



Lake Camelot Newsletter  – Summer 2015  –  Page 23

Enjoy Lake, Golf & Camping Season!

Stop in or Call our Office for the Latest Buying or Selling Information!!
Statewide Multiple Listing Services plus Wisconsin and Illinois advertising

giving your property maximum exposure!

Free

Complimentary

anytime
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LAKE CAMELOT BULLETIN BOARD

L.C.P.O.A. BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Meets the 3rd Saturday of each month at 9:00 a.m.at the Lodge, except February, August, November and December.
All association members are welcome and encouraged to attend.

MEMBER’S SERVICE CENTER

Center telephone: (715) 325-5031 
Hours: Memorial Day to Labor Day Open every day  9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Showers close at 4 p.m.

ASSOCIATION BUSINESS OFFICE 

Winter Hours: Monday and Tuesday 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.
Business Office:   (715) 325-5083    Fax: (715) 325-5089  
E-mail:   lcpoa@scacable.com
Website:   www.lakecamelot.org
Check us out on Facebook . . . Lake Camelot Property Owners Association

WEBSITE

To register for the Member’s Only section, use the registration area in the lower left corner of the main website page.
After the Business Office has had time to verify membership, you will be granted access.

E-ALERTS and E-NEWS

Registering for these is accomplished by sending your e-mail address to lcpoa@scacable.com or
lcpoa.pwilliams@solarus.net.  You will receive a verification e-mail from THE  LCPOA that the office had added you to
the e-mail list. To receive future E-Alerts and E-News please follow the instructions contained in the e-mail.

CAMELOT ON THE LAKE
Hours: Monday thru Friday:  Noon to Close

Saturday and Sunday:  11 a.m. to Close
Phone: (715) 325-5093
Website:   www.camelotonthelake.com
Check us out on Facebook . . . Camelot On The Lake

LODGE AND GROUNDS

• All pets must be leashed.

• All swimming activities must remain within the designated swim area for safety reasons.

• The Pier is designed for loading and unloading of watercraft/please be considerate when boats approach.

• Burning permits are available at the Member’s Service Center during business hours. They are needed for all
burning except campfires. Burning is allowed between 6 p.m. and midnight with proper weather conditions. 

All personal garbage must be taken to the Recycling Center and not left in the receptacles on the grounds. Anyone seen
using the dumpsters will be subject to penalty and appropriate citations.

Please remember that, by law, carry-ins of alcoholic
beverages and glass containers are not allowed on the
Lodge grounds at any time.

We try to stay current with contact information.When
your phone, address or e-mail changes, please add us
to your notification list.
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LAKE CAMELOT BULLETIN BOARD CONTINUED

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS
EMERGENCY – 911 ROME POLICE  –  Non-emergency (715) 325-8020

FIRE DEPARTMENT – Non-emergency (715) 325-8015
Adams County Sheriff’s Dept. (877) 885-9977 Diggers Hotline (800) 242-8511
Adams Columbia Electric   (608) 339-3346 Solarus (715) 421-8111
WE Energies Gas Leak     (800) 261-LEAK  Non-emergency (800) 242-4035

RECYCLING CENTER
Location:  1371 Apache Avenue, west of Hwy. 13. Open all year. (715) 325-8021
Hours: Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday   9 a.m. - 4 p.m. (5 p.m. during Daylight Savings time)
Brush/compost is accepted all year round.
Disposal charge may apply for some items. Please contact the Transfer Site for costs.
Compost materials – no charge
ID tags are required and available on site by providing proof of property ownership.

Recycling is mandatory – use clear or white bags only.

TOWN OF ROME INFORMATION
Clerk (715) 325-8032 Building Inspector (715) 347-7866
Treasurer  (715) 325-8022 Highway Department (715) 325-8017
Assessor  (800) 721-4157 Planning/Zoning   (715) 325-8019
Website:   www.townofrome.com

ROME WATER UTILITY
Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday   9 a.m. - 3 p.m.
Telephone number: (715) 325-2600
Fax number: (715) 325-2620
E-mail:   rwoffice@scacable.com

TRI-LAKES MANAGEMENT
Location:  1555 Apache Avenue
Telephone:   (715) 325-3250
Summer Hours:  Monday thru Friday,  8 a.m. - 1 p.m.
Winter Hours:  Call to verify
E-mail:  lakedist@wctc.net

ADAMS COUNTY INFORMATION
County Clerk (608) 339-4200 Land Conservation (608) 339-4268
Treasurer  (608) 339-4202 Register of Deeds (608) 339-4206
Planning and Zoning   (608) 339-4222
Website:   www.co.adams.wi.gov

INFORMATION CORNER
To report or obtain information on:
LAKE LEVEL Adams County Land Conservation Dept. (608) 339-4268
BUILDING PERMITS Town of Rome Building Inspector (715) 325-8019
SHORELAND PROTECTION ORDINANCE Adams Co. Planning & Zoning   (608) 339-4222
Lake Levels are monitored by Adams County and posted on the County website under Land Conservation Department

Contact Tri-Lakes for information concerning weed
control, weed pick-up and barley straw.
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BULLETIN BOARD REMINDERS
Although most of our LCPOA members are aware of the following information, we always have a turnover in ownership.
New owners and/or guests may find these reminders helpful.  They are offered in the interest of fostering sound
neighborhood relations and a deeper appreciation of our surroundings.

WATERFRONT PROERTIES
Waterfront/on-shore property owners own their property down to the water’s edge. Using piers and the shoreline for
fishing, shortcutting between properties or strolling without the owner’s permission is considered trespassing.

GREEN AREAS/OUTLOTS
Green Areas/Outlots definition: Forested area between properties. In the Walden Area this includes the forested
area between property lines and the water’s edge.

All Green Areas/Outlots are deeded property to off-shore owners. Walking through or using one of these areas that is not
deeded to you is considered trespassing. If you are in doubt as to  which area is deeded to you, please contact the
Member’s Center or Business Office for assistance.

No types of motorized vehicles is encouraged in any green area, including ATVs, lawn mowers or snowmobiles.

No cutting of trees or underbrush without a FIREWISE Program permit.
*A Firewise permit application is available at the Member’s Service Center along with contacts for assistance in
implementing your project. The Firewise Program is initiated by volunteer property owners who want to clean up 
their green space with coordinated chipping help from the LCPOA. It has been a very helpful and successful program
for our lake area. If you have any questions about the program or getting a project started in your green area, please
feel open to contact the Association.

WALDEN PROPERTY (the area to the North of the bridge on County D)
All of the forested and sandy area down to the water’s edge is deeded to the property owners of the Walden area. 
Using this property, on either side of the lake, for walking, hiking, fishing etc. by non-owners is considered
trespassing. No motors of any type are allowed in the Walden lake area.

BEACH CLUBS
Beach Clubs are waterfront property deeded to off-shore property owners. Only the off-shore owners deeded to a
particular beach club are entitled to use it. All others are considered trespassing. Please keep in mind that deeded
beach club owners may be from more than one subdivision. For example, Sheffield beach club has deeded owners
from Knight Shield, Sheffield and White Stallion subdivisions.

BOAT PARKING AT BEACH CLUBS
Although all property owners deeded to a Beach Club have the right of use, boat parking is at a premium. With the
idea of being a good neighbor and in fairness to all, we encourage owners to please remove your watercraft from your
Beach Club when you will not be using it for a few days or weeks.

GATES AT LAUNCH AREAS
Out of respect for all who have made an investment in membership to the Association and want to reserve the use of
the launches for members only, please remember to close the gates after each use. All paid members have the code.

FIREWORKS
By order of the Rome Police Department:
Fireworks are illegal…You will be fined if you are caught using them.

CANOPIES
Canopies that house boats/motorized vehicles or are being used as sheds are not allowed in the Town of Rome. These
canopies with fabric or aluminum tops do not have permits issued as garages or sheds and do not meet the building
code requirements for these structures.

PROPERTY OWNERS INTENDING TO BUILD
Property owners and their contractors or enlisted agents: To abide by the Town of Rome ordinances, property owners
or their enlisted agents are responsible for showing the Zoning Administrator and Building Inspector the lot stakes. If
they cannot be found, it is required of the property owner or agent to hire a surveyor to establish the lot lines.
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PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

298 Leisure Lane, Nekoosa, WI 54457
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